Student Book 74-77 Reading for fun A القراءة من اجل المتعة Gulliver's travels رحلات جلفر

Lemuel Gulliver loved to travel and he loved adventures. This is the story of one of his strange adventures. It all began when Gulliver boarded a ship for India. The journey was a difficult and dangerous one: there was a violent storm, so the ship hit some rocks and sank.

(ليمول جلفر) أحب أن يسافر وأحب المغامرات . هذه قصة إحدى أغرب مغامراته . القصة كلها بدأت عندما ركب حلفر سفينة متجهة إلى الهند . الرحلة كانـت صعبة وخطيرة : كان هناك عاصفة عنيفة فضريت السفينة بعض الصحور وغرقت .

The passengers were terrified. Some tried to escape in a small boat, but it capsized, and only Gulliver survived. Gulliver swam for his life and just as he was about to give up hope, he saw land. He pulled himself out of the sea and fell down on the sand, and soon, he was asleep.

الركاب كانوا خائفين . بعضهم حاول أن يهرب في قارب صغير ، لكنه انقلب ، وجلفر كان الوحيد الذي نجا . سبح جلفر لينجو بحياته وعندما كان على وشـك أن يفقـد الأمل ، رأى اليابسة . سحب نفسه خارج البحر وسقط على الرمال ، وسـرعان مـا نام

When he woke up, he couldn't move at all because he was tied to the ground. Slowly, he pulled his hair free and lifted his head. There were tiny men all over him! "Hey!" Gulliver shouted. The tiny men were frightened, and jumped away from him. Then they brought a small ladder to Gulliver, and a tiny man climbed up and shouted at him, but Gulliver didn't understand a word. He was hungry, so he pointed to his mouth. "Hungry," he said. The tiny men seemed to understand him because a crowd of tiny people soon appeared. Each person carried huge amounts of very small food and Gulliver ate it all. Then the tiny people brought him water, which he drank quickly. After a few seconds, he fell asleep again, and the people began to do their work.

عندما استيقظ ، لم يتمكن من الحركة بالمرة لآنه كان مقيدا بالأرض. بيطء ، حرر شعره ورفع رأسه ، كان يوجد رجال صغار جدا فوقه . "انتما" صاح جلفر ، الرجال الصغار خافوا ، وقفزوا بعيدا عنه ، ثم جلبوا سلما صغيرا لجلفر ، وتسلق احدهم وصاح فيه ، لكن جلفر لم يفهم كلمة ، كان جائعا ، فأشار إلى فمه ، قال: "جائع". بدا وكان الرجال الصغار فهموه لان جمهور من الرجال الصغار سرعان ما ظهروا ، كل شخص حمل كميات كبيرة من طعام صغير واكله جلفر كله، ثم الناس الصغار جلبوا له الماء، فشريه بسرعة ، بعد بضع ثواني ، غرق في النوم ثانية، وبدا الناس بالقيام بعملهم . They quickly built a wooden cart, and pulled Gulliver onto it. Then they took him away to their capital city. Milando.

When Gulliver woke up, he found that he was outside an old palace. He soon realised that the tiny people wanted him to live in the old palace because it was large enough for him, but he still couldn't understand them. Then he

noticed that he was a prisoner - his arms were tied to the doors of the palace! As he stood there, hundreds of tiny people came to look at him. Gulliver was so amazed. It was like a toy town.

بنوا عربة خشبية بسرعة وجروا جلفر عليها . ثم أخذوه بعيدا إلى عاصمتهم مدينة (ميلاندو) . عندما استيقظ جلفر ، وجد نفسه حارج قصر قديم . سرعان ما أدرك أن الناس الصغار أرادوا له أن يسكن في قصر قديم لأنه كان كبيرا يتسع له ، لكنه كان مازال لا يفهمهم . ثم لاحظ أنه كان سجينا- ذراعيه كانتا مربوطتين بباب القصر! عندما وقف هناك ، مثان صغار الناس جاءوا لينظروا إليه ، كان حلفر منده شا . البلدة كانت كمدينة العاب ،

Soon, the Emperor came to see Gulliver, but they couldn't understand each other. "I need to think about this," said the Emperor. So he left some of his people to guard Gulliver and went away. The Emperor asked his friends what to do with Gulliver, and after much thought, he finally made a decision. "He can stay in my kingdom," he said. "We will give the giant food and clothes, and teach him our language." Soon, Gulliver had everything he needed, but he was still tied up in the old palace, like a prisoner.

سرعان ما حاء الإمبراطور لرؤية جلفر ، لكنهما لم يستطيعا فهم يعضهما . "احتاج لان أفكر بهذا" قال الإمبراطور . لذا ترك بعض رجاله لحراسة جلفر وذهب بعيدا . سال الإمبراطور اصدقائه ماذا يفعل بجلفر ، وبعد الكثير من التفكير ، اتخذ قرارا أخيرا . " بإمكانه أن يبقى في المملكة " قال . " سنعطى العملاق طعاما ولباسا ، ونعلمه لغتنا" . سرعان ما حصل جلفر على كل ما احتاج إليه ، لكنه كان مازال مفيدا في القصر القديم ، كالسجين.

Freedom

الحرية

Gulliver learnt the people's language quickly as possible. Then he asked to the Emperor, "Please set me free!" he said, but the Emperor wasn't sure. Gulliver had to wait. So he learnt more about the country, which was called Lilliput. Every day, he asked if he could leave the old palace. Finally, the imperor agreed. "Let him go," he said. "The giant can go where he likes, but he must ask first" Gulliver agreed, and set off to explore the city. All the tiny people stayed inside their houses. They were scared of his big feet!

تعلم جلفر لغة الناس بأسرع ما يمكن . ثم قال للإمبراطور " أرجوك أطلق سراحي!" لكن الإمبراطور " أرجوك أطلق سراحي!" لكن الإمبراطور لـم يكن مطمئنا . كان على جلفر أن ينتظر . فتعلم المزيد عن البلد التي كانت تدعى (ليليبت) . كل يوم كان يسال فيما إذا كان بإمكانه معادرة القصر القديم . أخيرا وافق الإمبراطور . " دعوه يذهب" " العملاق بإمكانه أن يذهب حيثما أراد، لكن عليه أن يطلب الإذن أولا" وافق جلفر ، وانطلق ليستكشف المدينة . كل الناس الصغار بقوا في داخل بيوتهم . كانوا خاتفين من أقدامه الضخمة!

Lilliput seemed like a peaceful place, but Gulliver soon found out that it wasn't. One day, the Emperor asked to see him. "I have some terrible problems," he said, "We're at war with a nearby island, Blefescu, and I've heard that ships are coming from Blefescu today to attack us! You have to help us, Gulliver!" "I'll see what I can do," Gulliver replied. Then he went to the hills above Lilliput, and looked out to sea. It was easy for him to see the island of Blefescu in the distance.

(ليلبيت) بدت مكانا مسالما ، لكن سرعان ما وحد جلفر بأنها لم تكن كذلك. ذات يوم ، طلب الإمبراطور رؤيته . " لدى بعض المشاكل الفظيعة، تحن في حالة حرب مع جزيرة مجاورة تدعى (بليفسكو) وسمعت أن سفيا قادمة من(بليفسكو) اليوم لتهاجمنا! يجب عليك أن تساعدنا ياجلفر!" " سأرى ماذا استطيع أن أفعل" أجاب جلفر . ثم ذهب إلى التلال فوق (ليلبيت) ، ونظر إلى البحر ، كان من السهل عليه أن يرى جزيرة (بليفسكو) عن يعد .

He could also see many tiny ships on the sea. There were more than fifty of them! "I'll need some ropes to help you," he told the Emperor. However, the Emperor's ropes were so small that Gulliver had to tie a hundred of them together, just to make one big rope. It took him a long time to make the big rope, but finally it was ready. Gulliver took his rope with him and walked into the sea with it. Because he was so big, it only took him a few minutes to reach the tiny ships, which were still close to the Island of Blefescu.

استطاع أن أيضا العديد من السفن الصغيرة في البحر ، كان هناك أكثر من خمسين سفينة . " احتاج لبعض الحيال كي أساعدك " قال للإمبراطور . على أية حال ، حيال الإمبراطور كانت قصيرة جدا لدرجة أن حلفر اضطر لربط المئات منها لعمل حيل طويل واحد . اخذ منه وقنا طويلا لعمل الحيل الطويل ، لكنه أخيرا كان حاهرا . جلفر آخذ حيله معه ومشى داخل البحر ، لأنه كان كبيرا جدا ، استرق بضع دقائق للوصول إلى السفن التي كانت مازالت قريبة من جزيرة (بليفسكو)

When the sailors saw Gulliver, they were so frightened. He was huge and terrifying to them. Many of the sailors dived into the sea to try to escape from him. Gulliver used his rope to tie all the tiny ships together. Then he pulled all fifty of them over the sea, back to Lilliput with him. Although the people of Lilliput were happy that Gulliver had saved them from an attack, the Emperor still wasn't satisfied. He wanted to fight the people of Blefescu, but when Gulliver refused to help him, there was nothing the Emperor could do.

عندما رأى البحارة حلفر ، كانوا خائفين جدا . كان ضخما ومخيفا لهـم ، العديـد مـن البحـارة غاصوا فـى البحـر لمحاولـة الهـرب منـه ، جلفـر اسـتخدم حبلـه لـربط كـل السفن الصغيرة معا . ثم جر خمسين سفينة منها عبر البحر عائدا إلى (لبليبـت) ، رغـم أن سـكان (لبليبـت) كـانوا سـعداء لان جلفـر أنقـذهم مـن الهجـوم ، إلا أن الإمبراطور كـان مـازال غيـر راض . أراد أن يحـارب شـعب (بليفـسـكو) ، لكـن عنـدما رفض جلفر مساعدته ، لم يكن بوسع الإمبراطور فعل أي شـيء .

The Emperor was angry with Gulliver for several weeks. Then, one night, there was a terrible fire at the palace. Huge flames came out of the windows, and nobody was able to stop them. The people ran to get Gulliver to help them. He was easily able to throw water over the whole palace because he was so large. After Gulliver saved the palace, the Emperor was very pleased with him.

غضب الإمبراطور من جلفر لعدة أسابيع ، ثم ذات ليلة ، كان هنأك حريق فظيع فع القصر ، لهب ضخم خرج من الشبابيك ، ولم يتمكن احد من إيقافه ، هـرع النـاس إلى جلفر ليساعدهم ، كان يسهولة قادرا على الفاء المـاء علـى كـل القـصر لأنـه كان ضخما جدا ، بعدما أنقذ حلفر القصر ، سـر الإمبراطور منه كثيراً .

لهروب Escape

Gulliver began to enjoy life in Lilliput, although he often thought of home. The tiny people were very kind to him. They brought him three hundred meals every day, and made him some new clothes. However, there was a problem. Because Gulliver was so large, he was very expensive to keep. Flimnap, who worked for the Emperor and looked after his money, didn't like Gulliver. He told the Emperor that Gulliver cost too much, and the Emperor agreed with him. Then Flimnap told everyone that Gulliver

بدا جلفر يستمتع بالحياة في (ليلببت)، رغم انه عاليا ما كان يفكر في وطنه . الناس الصغار كانوا لطيفين معه . احضروا له تلاثمائة وحية كل يوم وضنعوا له بعض الملابس الجديدة . مع ذلك ، كان هناك مشكلة . لان جلفر كان صخما حدا ، كانت العناية به مكلفة جدا . (فليمناب) الذي كان يعمل لدى الملك ويهنم بأمواله ، لم يحب جلفر . اخبر الإمبراطور أن جلفر يكلف الكثير ، ووافقه الملك على ذلك . ثم يدر (فليمناب) الجميع بان جلفر

wanted to rule Lilliput, and he and some others decided to kill Gulliver. Gulliver discovered that his life was in danger, but only just in time. He hurried to the sea, and found a small ship there. He put everything he had on the ship, lied the ship to his rope, and pulled it behind him. Then he walked through the waves to the island of Blefescu.

يريد أن يحكم (ليليبت) فقرر هو وآخرون فتل جلفر . اكتشف جلّفر أن حياته كانت في خطر في الوقت المناسب . أسرع إلى البحر ، ووجـد سـفينة صغيرة هنـاك . وضع كل ما كان لديـه فـي الـسفينة وربط الـسفينة بالحبـل وسـحبها خلفـه . ثـم مشـى عبر الأمواج إلى جزيرة (بليفسكو) . When Gulliver arrived at the island, the King came to meet him. To his surprise, the Kina told him to stay for as lone as he wanted. Gulliver was very grateful to be safe.

عندما وصل جلفر الجزيرة ، جاء الملك لملاقاته ، لدهـشـنه ، طلـب الملـك منـه أن يبقى طوال ما أراد ، جلفر كان ممتنا لأنه نجا .

One day, a week later, Gulliver saw a boat in the sea, not far from Blefescu. It capsized, but Gulliver could see that it was big enough for him. He rushed to the King. "This is my chance to go home!" he said. "Can you help me to rescue the boat?" "Of course." said the King. "Take some of my ships to help you." So Gulliver took the King's ships with him, and used them to pull the capsized boat out of the sea.

While Gulliver worked on fixing the boat, some of the King's men made a new sail for the boat. It was constructed from thirteen layers of the strongest material in the land.

ذات يوم ، وبعد أسبوع ، رأى جلفر قاربا في البحر ، ليس بعيداً عن (بليفسكو). انقلب القارب ، لكن جلفر استطاع أن يرى انه كبير يتسع له . أسرع إلى الملك " هذه فرصتي للعودة إلى الوطن!" قال ." هل يمكنك أن تساعدتي لإنقاذ القارب؟" "بالطبع." قال الملك . " خذ بعض سفني لتساعدك ." فأخذ جلفر سفن الملك معه واستخدمها لسحب القارب المقلوب خارج البحر ، بينما كان جلفر يصلح القارب ، صنع رحال الملك شراعا للقارب . تمت صناعته من ثلاثين طبقة من أفوى المواد على وجه الأرض .

Finally, the boat was ready. "I'm leaving now," Gulliver told the King, "but nobody at home will believe my story. Can I take some of your people with me?" "I don't think that's a good idea. Gulliver," said the King. "However, you can take these gold coins with you." Then he gave Gulliver some tiny bags of money.

والمرابع المالية المرابع المرابع المالية المرابع المرابع

Gulliver thanked the King and promised never to forget the people of Blefescu. Then he sailed away in his boat. After a few days at sea, Gulliver saw a large ship. He shouted and waved wildly at it. The ship's crew saw him. and sailed over to find out what the problem was. They soon realised that Gulliver was alone in a small boat. "Where have you come from?" asked the captain. "From Lilliput and Blefescu," Gulliver replied, and he showed the captain the tiny bags of gold coins that he had with him. The captain was amazed. For a few gold coins, he agreed to take Gulliver home on his ship.

جلفر شكر الملك ووعد أن لا ينسى أهل (بليفسكو) . ثم أبحر بعيدا في قاربه . بعد بضعة أيام في البحر ، جلفر رأى سفينة ضخمة . صاح ولوج بحماس لها. طاقم السفينة رآه وأبحر نحوه ليعرف ما المشكلة . سرعان ما أدرك أن جلفر كان وحيدا في قارب صغير . " من أين جئت؟" سأله القبطان . " من (ليليبت) و (بليفسكو)" أجاب جلفر ، واطلع القبطان على الأكباس الصغيرة من القطع الذهبية التي كانت معه . اندهش القبطان . مقابل بضعة قطع ذهبية ، وافق أن يأخذ جلفر إلى الوطن على سفينته .

READING FOR FUN ACTIVITIES

READING FOR FUN ACTIVITIES

أسنلة على القصة

- How do you think Gulliver felt when he woke up and saw all the tiny people all over him? He was afraid, strange, in a dream.
- 2 How would you describe the personality of Gulliver? Gulliver is adventurous, respectful, peaceful, brave and helpful.
- Why do you think Gulliver was kept as a prisoner for a long time?

Because the tiny people were scared of him and they didn't trust him at the beginning.

4 In your opinion, why did Gulliver decide to learn the people's language? Was it a smart decision?

To be able to communicate with the people and to understand

To be able to communicate with the people, and to understand if they were planning something against him. It was a smart choice.

- 5 What do you think the major theme of this story is? Explain. Being strong vs. being right, an individual against a society.gulliver was strong but he had to choose whether to use his strength for good.
- Find another title for the story to reflect the main theme.
 Power and right
- 7 Fill in the following table with information about the story.

	القصة ،	التالي بمعلومات من	أكمل الجدول
Title characters	Gulliver's Travels Gulliver, the emperor, Flimnap, the king, the captain	رحلات جلفر جلفر ، الإمبراطور ، فليمناب ، الملك ، القبطان	

Setting	Place: 1 the sea 2	بعيد	الوضع :
	Lilliput 3 Blefescu	المكان : البحر ، ليليبت، بليفسكو	
Events	1 Gulliver's finds himself o	n علفريحد 1:	الأحداث
	an island after his ship has	على جزيرة بعد ع	نفسهء
	sunk.	غينته	غرق س
	2 Tiny little people tie	صعار يقيدونه	2 اناس
	Gulliver.	Isla - Al-	
	3 Gulliver is freed and	حرير حلفر ويفاتل	د يتم نع مع ليليب
	fights for Lilliput.	ب ب بقرر قتل جلفر	4 وارمنا
	4 Flimnap decides to kill Gulliver.	ب بسرر دین جنسر	
	5 Gulliver runs flees to	يهرب إلى	5 جلفر
//	Blefescu	9	بليفسك
The end	Gulliver goes back home	جلفر يعود إلى	النهاية :
	on a ship after he has fixe	ى سفينة بعدما be	وطنه عل
// 5	a big capsized boat.	ريا مفلوبا	اصلح قار
Because the used my po Why do you hack home	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? No ey are only tiny people. No, b ower against tiny people. ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the	Why? because I wouldn't ha icu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu	go it?
Because the used my po Why do yo back hom Because keep anger to be a second to be	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? No ey are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom.	Why? Decause I wouldn't has Each helped Gulliver Deir attack on Lillipu Dive, and Gulliver migli	go at? ht
Because the used my po Why do yo back hom Because keep anger to be a second to be	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? No ey are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom.	Why? Decause I wouldn't has Each helped Gulliver Deir attack on Lillipu Dive, and Gulliver migli	go at? ht
island? W Because the used my po Why do yo back hom Because keen anger a second to be a second t	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? No ey are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. Ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom.	Why? Decause I wouldn't have D	go ut? ht
island? W Because the used my po Why do yo back hom Because keendanger h Imagine a paragraph Gulliver ha	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? No ey are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the eping Gulliver is very expension people and kingdom. another ending for the sto	Why? Decause I wouldn't has Decause I wouldn'	go ut? ht
island? W Because th used my po Why do ye back hom Because ke endanger h Imagine a paragrapl Gulliver ha men come	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. The but think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people and kingdom. In another ending for the stom of the known what Flimnap had and kill Gulliver while he is slowed to be a stopped.	why? ecause I wouldn't had cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. L. Sub-max election L. Sub-	go at? ht ort ad other
island? W Because th used my po Why do ye back hom Because ke endanger h Imagine a paragrapl Gulliver ha men come	ou think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. The outlink the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom. It known what Flimnap had and kill Gulliver while he is slightly outlined to the outline of the stom of	why? ecause I wouldn't ha cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. ك ، كيف شعر جلفر عن . مكيف وغريب وفي حلم .	go at? ht ort ad other الباليا خاته خاته
island? W Because the used my poor why do you back hom Because keendanger is Imagine a paragraph Gulliver has men come all paragraph successives all general g	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We are only tiny people. No, bower against tiny people. So think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the seping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom of the known what Flimnap had and kill Gulliver while he is slowed and control of the stom of the stopped th	why? wecause I wouldn't hat cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. ك ، كيف شعر جلفر عن . ملف وغريب وفي حلم ، الما الما الما الما الما الما الما الم	go at? ht ort d other المرابا خالنه خالنه خالنه ومسو
Because the used my po Why do yo back hom Because keendanger had a paragraph Gulliver had men come all paragraph and lack and all some all	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. The second of Blefes e although he stopped the seping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom. It known what Flimnap had and kill Gulliver while he is slowed and control of the second control of the second of the second control of the second of the seco	why? ecause I wouldn't ha cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. ك ، كيف شعر جلفر عن . ملف شخصية جلفر؟ المالما . الاحتفاظ بحا	go at? ht ort d other خاته خاته خاته کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کانه کا
island? W Because the used my poor why do yo back hom Because ke endanger is Imagine a paragraph Gulliver ha men come all paragraph soul se all soul actions al	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. The outlink the king of Blefes e although he stopped the people Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom of the known what Flimnap had and kill Gulliver while he is slowed and control of the control	why? vecause I wouldn't ha cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. ك ، كيف شعر جلفر عن خ موغرسية جلفر؟ مالما . د ، لماذا قر, حلف أن ت	go at? ht ort d other خائد خائد خائد ومس ومس ومس
island? W Because the used my pool why do yo back hom Because keendanger if Imagine a paragraph Gulliver hamen come all paragraph come all paragraph all gown all gow	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. The outlink the king of Blefes e although he stopped the eping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom the solution while he is slowed and kill Gulliver while he	why? pecause I wouldn't hat cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. b. كيف شعر جلفر عنه c. كيف شعر جلفر عنه الماد. المادا فرر جلفر أن يج الماذا فرر جلفر أن يج الموادا كانوا يخططوا إل	go at? ht ort d other خائد خائد خائد ومس ومس برایا لماد
island? W Because th used my po Why do ye back hom Because ke endanger h Imagine a paragraph Gulliver ha men come على فرارا ذكيا؟	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. Ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the eping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom the solution of the stom of the sto	why? vecause I wouldn't hat cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping. د ، كيف شعر جلفر عنه وغريب وفي حلم . د موغرية جلفر؟ د ا رأبك تم الاحتفاظ بجا الماذا قرر جلفر أن يخططوا أن يم برابك معزى هذه القو	go tt? ht ort d other خائد خائد خائد خائد ماد ماد ماد ماد ماد ماد
island? W Because th used my po Why do ye back hom Because ke endanger h Imagine a paragraph Gulliver ha men come على على حق، فرا	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. Ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the eping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom the solution of the stom of the sto	why? vecause I wouldn't hat cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap an eeping.	go tt? ht ort d other خائد خائد خائد ومس برابا ماه ماه ماه ماه ماه
island? W Because th used my po Why do yo back hom Because ke endanger h Imagine a paragraph Gulliver ha men come al paral al ومساعدا قرارا ذكيا؟	bu think Gulliver refused to ould you have attacked? We ye are only tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. No, be over against tiny people. Ou think the king of Blefes e although he stopped the eping Gulliver is very expensions people and kingdom. Another ending for the stom the solution of the stom of the sto	why? vecause I wouldn't hat cu helped Gulliver eir attack on Lillipu ive, and Gulliver migl ry. Write it in a sho decided. Flimnap and eeping.	go tt? ht ort ort خائد خائد خائد ومس برآبا ما ه ما ه ما ها ما ها ما ها ما ما ها ما ما ها ما ما ها ما ما ها

9 لماذا برأيك ملك (بليفسكو) ساعد جلفر ليعود إلى وطنه مع أن جلفر أوقف هجومه على (ليليبت)؟ لان الاحتفاظ بجلفر مكلف جدا ، وقد يصبح جلفر خطر على شعبه ومملكته .
10 تخيل نهاية أخرى للقصة في ففرة قصيرة . جلفر لم يعرف بما قرره (فلمناب) . يأتي (فلمناب) ورجاله ويقتلون جلفر وهو نائم .

Activity Book 60-62 Reading for fun A

Reading comprehension

أسئلة استبعاب على القصة

- After you read Gulliver's Travels on pages 74-77 of the Student's Book, answer the following questions.
 بعد أن تقرأ قصة جلفر ، اجب عن هذه الأسئلة .
- How did Gulliver end up on an island?
 The ship capsized and he swam to shore.
- How was Gulliver able to stop an attack on Lilliput?
 He made a long rope, walked into the sea, tied all the ships together and dragged them back to Lilliput.
- Why did Gulliver escape from Lilliput? Where did he go? Flininap was planning on killing him, so he escaped to Blefescu.
- 4. Why was the Emperor angry with Gulliver? What made the Emperor happy with Gulliver again? The Emperor was angry because Gulliver refused to attack Blefescu. He was no longer angry when Gulliver saved the palace from the fire. He saw a huge ship and was saved by it.
- 2 Match the key events (Column B) in the story of Gulliver's Travels with the themes of the story (Column A).
 طل الأحداث المأخوذة من القصة في العمودين بشكل صحيح.

Column A 1. Morality 2. Wars 3. Politics	a. The battle between Lilliput and Blefescu b. Gulliver being a giant threat to the tiny people c. Gulliver trying to communicate with the Lilliputians
Language S. Powers	d. Gulliver using his strength and size to protect فوذ e. Gulliver refusing to attack Blefescu for no reason

التوصيل الصحيح: 1d 2a 3e 4c 5b

Vocabulary

مفردات من القصة

3 Use the words from the box to complete the sentences.
استخدم الكلمات لتكمل الحمل ال

rushed	tied	explore	nearby	sank
اسرع	ربط	يستكشف	مجاور	غرق

- My friends and I went to _____ the forest while we were camping.
- My school is _____. It's only a five-minute walk.
- When her little brother fell off the bike, she _____to help him.
- The fisherman _____ the rope to the boat and pulled it.
- Last year, a ship _____ when it hit an iceberg.

1 explore 2 nearby 3 rushed 4 tied 5 sank

Activity Book 60 – 62 Test A

Reading comprehension

أسئلة استبعاب على القصه

قراءة Reading

هذا امتحان : هدفه قياس مستوى الطالب ، وعليه (ع. أنا نقال الفرجمة قدر الإمكان ليقيس الطالب فهمه واستيعابه ، لأنه بواجه في المدرسة استحان كامل بالمائة الإجليزات دون ترجمه ، فرجو محاولة الاعتماد على الذات ومزاجعة المادة جيدا قبل الإجابة والاستعالة بالذاسرا كنما كان ذلك ضروريا .

- 1 Read the article about body language. What is the meaning of the title of the article (a, b or c)? (1 mark)
- a. Non-verbal communication is very important.
- b. Your body can speak an international language.
- c. You must use your body language to communicate better. Answer: c

SPEAK WITH YOUR BODY WELL

There's a difference between what we say and what people understand from the words we utter, When we speak, we also communicate and

deliver messages with our face, our hands and even with our whole body. We call this

kind of communication body language or non-verbal communication.

Body language also includes hand gestures, facial expressions and eye contact. Psychologists estimate that almost 80% of our daily communication with people is non-verbal.

Our feelings, moods and attitudes are expressed better with our body language than with the words we say.

For instance, if you say something positive with a negative facial expression, people won't believe your words as much as they will believe your nonverbal facial expression.

As a result, your words will not successfully deliver your message. So if you want to succeed in communicating your thoughts and feelings, you must learn to "speak" with your body well!

2 According to the writer:

- 1. Why is body language more believable than our words?
- 2 How can we "speak" with our body?
- 3 Do you agree with the writer's opinion about body language? Why / Why not?

Answers:

- 1 People don't believe words as much as they believe non verbal facial expressions.
- 2 We "speak" with our body by communicating our thoughts and feelings through our facial expressions, hand gestures and whole body.
 3 Yes, I agree because body language can easily reveals our true feelings.
- 4 Match the following words from the article (1-5) with their meanings (a-e). (1/2 mark each)

1.utter	a. oral	
2. estimate	b. entire	
attitude	c. guess	
verbal	d. say	
5. whole	e. approach	

Answers:

1.d

2.c
4.a 5.b
5 Fill in the gaps with the appropriate adjective from the box. (1/2 mark each)
striped comfortable outgoing shy loyal
1. My friend Samira is very and supportive. 2. This isn't Kamal. Kamal is the one wearing a shirt. 3. Don't be! Have another piece of cake. 4.1 like wearing clothes to work. 5. She thinks Adel is and fun to be with.
Answers:
1. loyal 2. striped 3. shy 4. comfortable 5. outgoing
Listening
1 Listen to Sami's application letter and say if these sentences are true (T) or false (F). (2 marks each)
1. Sami is studying tourism at school. 2. He is looking for a full-time job. 3. He likes travelling and swimming. 4. He speaks English and Arabic. 5. He's available for an interview from Monday to Friday.
Answers:
1. F 2. F 3. T 4. T 5. F
Speaking
1 Complete the following dialogue in your own words.
1 A: I read an article this morning about experts who are working on a new invention that can

B: That's impressive, but do you think they'll succeed? A: That's what the article said. I really hope they will because this
3 B: Me too. I also wish they could invent
4 A:
Answers:
1 A: remove any substance that may drop on clothes. 2 A: can help us clean our clothes. Then, we don't throw them away when some substance drop on them. 3 B: something that can help me do difficult homework. 4 A: that will never happen. You should depend on yourself! on a new invention that can remove any substance that may drop clothes. Writing
1. You can't / don't have to go to the gym if you're too tired. 2. She cannot/doesn't have to play now. She can/has to study first. 3. Look! We don't have to/can cross the river over the bridge. 4. Excuse me, you can't/don't have to smoke here.
Answers:
1. don't have to 2. cannot 3. can 4. can't
2 Fill in the gaps with who, whose, where or which.
1. The girllives next door is my cousin. 2. The building,is going to be renovated, was built in 1902. 3. We went to place the treasure was found. 4. The man car is broken is my neighbour. 5. Did you see the boy won the completion?
Answers:
I. who